Trinity Presbyterian Church

Stated Session Meeting

September 15, 2019
We Assemble in God’s Name

Members Present: Stephanie Sorge, Moderator; Linda Bradley, Clerk of Session; Chris Carlberg; Rick Comstock; Becca Lowrance; Teresa Harris; Dawn Ruple; Frances Sale; Abby Striebig; Bill Wilson; Rebekah Nolt, Associate for Pastoral Care; and Mark Dewey, Pastoral Intern.
Absent/Excused:  Dane Byers; Melodie Davis; Paul Klemt; and Michaela Brino-Dean, Youth Representative.  Approved.  A quorum was present. 
Call to Order:  Stephanie called the meeting to order with prayer at 4:00 pm.
Devotional:  Teresa shared a devotion based on a Richard Rohr meditation on the practice of paying attention, of reflecting on our shadow selves with God. 
Sharing Joys and Concerns:

1) Numerous prayer concerns and joys for members and friends of the Trinity congregation were shared and Stephanie led a moment of prayer. 
Approval of Docket:  Approved as distributed.

Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the Stated Session Meeting on August 18. 2019 were approved with minor revisions.
Clerk’s Report:






Linda Bradley
1) Communion was served during worship as approved on Sunday, August 4.  Elders Stuart and Melodie Davis served communion as an extension of the table that afternoon to one person at VMRC.  
2) Adrienne Pannell was baptized and received into membership on Sunday, August 25, as approved earlier by the Session. 
3) Bob Boyd passed away in Indiana on September 6th.
Pastor’s Report and Concerns:




Stephanie Sorge 
Motion for Session Action:
1) It would be helpful for Wonshé to receive some dedicated training in the using the Mac computer.  Becca Lowrance volunteered to work with her during off-hours to identify what training would be helpful.  After discussion, Teresa made, and Rick seconded, a motion to advertise for someone to assist Wonshé once the specific training needs are identified, at $30/hour, plus funds to compensate Wonshé for her additional time, with a total contract amount not to exceed $1,000.  Approved.
For Discussion:
1) We welcome Wonshé as she works with Session and the congregation in reorganizing office procedures and continuing a series of changes that have been in the works or have been needed for a long time.  The Session is asked to lead and support such changes as we share them with the congregation. 
2) Mark, Mary Lou, and Stephanie are continuing discussions related to the Myrtle grant.  Their focus has been drawn to the inward/outward journey as a core piece of Trinity’s identity.  One thing emerging is a vision to create a center for contemplation and activism at Trinity. This would support the ongoing missions and ministries of Trinity and create opportunities to respond to God’s call to us individually and as a community of faith. This center could:

a) Offer space for spiritual direction, yoga, meditation, and other similar activities by trained practitioners

b) Offer space for classes to be led by Trinity members and others: things like Bible study, prayer groups, spiritual practices

c) Create space to connect groups and individuals who are doing similar kinds of work in the community for mutual support and encouragement and collaboration

d) Repurpose the Harbor Room to be used for self-directed day retreats, including materials to facilitate practicing spiritual disciplines
e) As we plan, we are hoping to learn from similar places, such as Richmond Hill in Richmond, VA, the Center for Action and Contemplation (Richard Rohr’s center in Albuquerque), and Gravity Center in Omaha, Nebraska, a “center for contemplative activism.” 

General discussion was supportive and focused on the value of this initiative to our community outreach.  
For Information: 

1) Dane, Becca, Rick, and Stephanie have met to discuss the Land Acknowledgement request from Hannah Facknitz.  There is some additional information/clarification that is needed before they are ready to proceed with a recommendation to Session.  The committee will meet again and present its recommendation next month.  Other Session members are invited to meet with them as well.
2) Stephanie officiated at the wedding of Jean Clore and Chuck Taylor on the church grounds on Friday, September 6, as approved by electronically by the Session since its last meeting.
3) Stephanie will be out of the office October 7-13 for continuing education. Rebekah will be on call.

Upcoming Dates:

1) 2019 Vacation - March 22-29 (Rebekah preaching 3/24); July 4-13 (using the July 4th holiday, and weekend; Bill Reinhold preaching); July 27-Aug. 3 (hymn sing led by Bryce and Chris 7/28); Nov. 22-30 (Gwen Carr preaching 11/24)
2) 2019 Continuing Education - June 9-15 - preaching conference at Princeton (Andy and Frances Sale are planning this service with a Swahili-speaking choir/preacher; October 7-13 - Montreat conference
3) Service to the Church: January 2-5, 2020 (Montreat College Conference)

We Celebrate Both the Present and Our Vision for the Future

New Business

1) Matthew 25 Church





Rick Comstock

Becca moved, and Rick seconded, that Trinity officially become a Matthew 25 church, as proposed by the General Assembly.  Shenandoah Presbytery signed on as a Matthew 25 church at its meeting on August 24.   The initiative has three areas to choose from: working toward congregational vitality, dismantling structural racism, and eradicating systemic poverty.  After discussion noting that Trinity is already meaningfully involved in all three areas, the motion was approved.
2) Proposal for proceeds from coffee sales



Rick Comstock
Rick made, and Frances seconded, a motion that any future proceeds from our Fair Trade sales be added to the environmental funds from Mary Louise Fisher’s bequest. Approved.
3) Faith in Action update and proposal



Bill Wilson

At a recent meeting, Faith in Action advertised a "Racal Equity Workshop: Understanding Racism in Its Structural Forms", to be held at the Community Mennonite Church in November 8 and 9 from 8:30a.m. to 5:00 pm both days. Stephanie has attended that workshop previously and noted how helpful it was.  Bill made, and Linda seconded, a motion to pay the $250 workshop fee for up to two persons from the conferences line item in the budget.  Approved.  Bill will write an article about the workshop for the October Nous inviting another member of the congregation to join him in attending the conference.  
Dawn made, and Chris seconded, a motion to appoint Bill as Trinity’s representative to Faith in Action and to express gratitude to Abby Streibig for her service in that role.  Approved.
Seasonal Teams:

Pentecost Team:






Melodie Davis 

No Report
Harvest Team:
Motion for Session Action:
1) The Harvest Team requested an offering of items be received on November 24 to go to the Craigsville Food Pantry.  Approved.
For Information:
1) Mission Celebration was held on September 8; Calling Sunday is set for October 20.  Liaisons should communicate this to Marks Groups and House Churches.
2) Appreciation was expressed for the Harvest Team’s nurture activities for young children.
ACE Team:
Motion for Session Action:

1) The team requested approval to designate alternative memorial/honorary donations to Open Doors (in lieu of poinsettias) for Christmas.  Approved.
2) The team requested permission to celebrate communion on December 19 at a Longest Night service.  Approved.
For Information:

1) The ACE Seasonal Team continues to meet and plan for Advent, Christmas, Epiphany.  Bill Wilson is convener.  
Marks Groups and House Churches
Sanctuary House Church

No report
Presbyterian Disaster Assistance

No report

Kara

No report

Backpack Program

No report

Hearts and Hands  

No report
Standing Teams:

Pastoral Care:






Frances Sale, Rebekah Nolt 
1) The Pastoral Care team continues to work with the Library Committee and Hearts and Hands Prayer Shawl group on developing a Care Corner in the library. 
.  
Building and Grounds





Paul Klemt, Dane Byers
No report
Communication and Outreach




Chris Carlberg, Melodie Davis
Motion for Session Action:

None

For Discussion:

1) Trinity will host a table at the Shenandoah Valley Pride Festival next Saturday.  There still is a need for volunteers to host our table.  
Finance Team






Linda Bradley, Rick Comstock
Motion for Session Action:

1) The Finance Team requested approval of the report from the Local Mission Funding Task Force.  This revised process has been developed to incorporate the new Seasonal Teams and the fact that the Mission Team, which previously had responsibility for determining local benevolences, no longer exists.  See attached report. Approved.
For Information:

1) Treasurer’s Report – The August Treasurer’s Report shows that we have a YTD actual income of $247,330, in comparison with a YTD anticipated income of $159,388 – an additional $87,942.  Our YTD actual expenses were $169,149, in comparison with YTD anticipated expenses of $168,964 – $185 more than anticipated.  This gives us an actual YTD positive difference of $78,181.   Please contact Linda or Jeannie Klemt with any questions. 

Nominating Committee

No report
Personnel Committee





Larry Barber/Stephanie Sorge
No report
Report from Presbytery Meeting:  




Linda Bradley
The Presbytery Meeting was held on Saturday, August 24, at the Moorefield Presbyterian Church.  Linda Bradley was the Ruling Elder Commissioner for this meeting.  Dr. Warren Lesane, Stated Clerk of the Synod of the Mid-Atlantic, led a stirring worship.  There was an excellent educational hour featuring a panel discussion on racism.  The Presbytery voted to become a Matthew 25 Church and to encourage churches in the presbytery to consider doing this also.  Several teaching elders were honorably retired and several new teaching elders were welcomed to various assignments in the presbytery.  
Next Meeting:  Sunday, October 20 at 4 pm.  Abby will have devotions.
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned and closed with prayer at 5:50 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
_____________________________



_______________________________
Linda Bradley,






Stephanie Sorge,

Clerk of Session





Moderator
Attachments:

Local Mission Funding Task Force Report
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